
RESOLUTION NO. 2022-18 

A RESOLUTION ADOPTED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE 
CITY OF GREENACRES, FLORIDA, SUPPORTING AND 
APPROVING THE APPLICATION FOR FUNDING FROM THE 
FY2023 COMMUNITY PROJECT FUNDING (CPF) THROUGH 
THE FEDERAL APPROPRIATION PROCESS. 

 

WHEREAS, Community Project Funding (CPF), formerly known as earmarks, is a way for 

Members of Congress to submit specific local projects to be included in the annual appropriations 

bill for funding; and 

WHEREAS, each member of Congress may request up to 15 total CPF’s across all 12 

appropriation bills; and 

WHEREAS, Congresswoman Lois Frankel put out a call to local governments and non-

profit organizations in the area for project requests; and 

WHEREAS, the City of Greenacres is proposing to address the lack of year-round out-of-

school time programming for youth in Middle and High School; and 

WHEREAS, the City of Greenacres has a need for additional infrastructure to be 

constructed to allow for the expansion of the City’s Youth Programming; and 

WHEREAS, the City of Greenacres is submitting this project to Congresswoman Lois 

Frankel for potential funding through the Community Project Funding appropriations. 

            NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF 
 

GREENACRES, FLORIDA, THAT: 

SECTION 1. The City Council grants authorization for the submittal of the application to 

the Office of Congresswoman Lois Frankel for Fiscal Year 2023 Community Project Funding for 

the Construction of a new Youth Programs Building.  

SECTION 2. The City Council further authorizes the appropriate City officials to execute 

and submit all necessary documents for the Capital Project Funding request. 
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                RESOLVED AND ADOPTED this 18th day of April 2022 

   

 
  Voted:  

Joel Flores, Mayor 
 

John Tharp, Deputy Mayor 

Attest: 
  

   
  Voted:  

Quintella Moorer, City Clerk 
 

Peter Noble, Council Member, District II 

   

 
  Voted:  

  Judith Dugo, Council Member, District III 

   

 
  Voted:  

  Susy Diaz, Council Member, District IV 

   

 
Voted: 

  Paula Bousquet, Council Member, District V 

Approved as to Form and Legal Sufficiency: 

Glen J. Torcivia, City Attorney   

 

 

 


